Being strategic about policies

Governing bodies spend a lot of time looking at policies, but they are not always being strategic when they do this. The list of statutorily required policies can be intimidating, and the injunction to keep policies under review can lure governing bodies into a “painting the Forth Bridge” frame of mind. Of course, schools need clear policies, but after at least two rounds of Ofsted inspection there will be few schools that do not have most of them by now. 

It is also true that policies need to be reviewed to ensure they retain relevance, but some governing bodies are tempted to spend hours combing through them all in detail to the exclusion of more important issues. A strategic governing body will avoid treating policies in a mechanistic way and will focus its efforts on those few policies that will make a real difference to the school. For example, in a school where behaviour is excellent the behaviour policy will not require attention, while in another school governors and head may feel that it is the crucial lever for improving standards. In another school, where the problem is insufficient challenge for more able pupils, governors will want to spend time looking at the policy for gifted and talented pupils. Other schools recognising that removing barriers to learning for all pupils is not only a moral imperative but also a way to raise achievement may decide to strengthen their inclusion policies and practice. Whatever the critical area, governing bodies will be able to give it real attention if they are not bogged down with revising a lot of routine policies.  

The strategic headteacher will advise the governing body on all those policy areas which do not require attention and those which can be dealt with perfectly adequately by headteacher and staff (with a brief report to the governing body), and will help to identify those on which governing body and headteacher need to work together. The governing body should use this advice – not uncritically – to schedule those in the last category for drawing up or revision and then discuss the principles that it expects to see in the drafts that the headteacher and staff will produce.

Extract from Headteachers and Governing Bodies: a practical guide to making the partnership work, Martin Pounce, Adamson Books, 2007

